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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of Fiji 29 October 2014.

Statement by Ambassador Steffen Kongstad.

Norway welcomes the delegation from Fiji. We thank the delegation for the presentation of Fiji’s national report, and for their constructive cooperation with member states through the UPR process. 

Norway welcomes recent efforts made by the government of Fiji towards the promotion and protection of human rights. We note with appreciation that the Republic of Fiji Constitution of 6 September 2014 enshrines principles and values such as a common and equal citizenry, an independent judiciary, the elimination of discrimination and the recognition of the rights of the indigenous Fijians. The elections held on 17 September this year were a further progressive step towards the restoration of democracy in Fiji.

Norway would like to make the following recommendations to Fiji: 

Firstly, Norway recommends that Fiji issues a standing invitation to all Human Rights Council Thematic Special Procedures, and that it facilitate requested visits and respond promptly and substantially to the communications transmitted to them by the Special Procedures mandate holders.
Secondly, the work of human rights defenders is crucial to democracy, development, good governance and the rule of law. To bolster the democratic development, Norway recommends that Fiji take further steps to ensure a safe and enabling environment for human rights defenders.  

Finally, with reference to the visit requests from 2010 and 2012 that have yet to be followed up, we recommend that Fiji facilitate a visit by the Special Rapporteur on Human Rights Defenders.
We wish the Government of Fiji all the best in the implementation process of received UPR-recommendations. Norway would also welcome an active role of Fiji in the Human Rights Council. 
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